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Australian Government 

Secretaries' Digital and Data Committee 

Minutes 

Wednesday, 19 October 2022, 2.00 - 4.00pm 

1. WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS

The Chair welcomed members to the meeting. 

A. Minutes and action items

The Committee endorsed the minutes and action items from the 16 August 2022 Committee meeting. 

B. Sub-Committee back brief

The Committee received an update on the Digital Leadership Committee meetin�held on 

14 September 2022, which agreed to the release of draft guidance for public sector adoption and use of 

Artificial Intelligence and Automated Decision Making as part of the Australian Government 

Architecture; agreed to the proposed timeline and potential themes for the refresh of the Digital 

Government Strategy. The Committee was also provided with up ates on the implementation of the 

Assurance Framework, the Robodebt Scheme and the myGov Audit. 

The Committee also noted a Deep Dive to discuss the Office of the National Data Commissions (ONDC) 

DataPlace platform was held on 13 October 2022. 

C. APS Reform

The Committee noted the APS Reform program was announced by Senator the Hon Katy Gallagher, 

Minister for the Public Service at her keynote speech to the Institute of Public Administration National 

Conference on 13 October 2022 and advised that digital and data will be an important enabler of the 

reform plan, with a renewed focus on putting people and businesses at the centre of services. The focus 

of Minister Gallagher's speech was on the 4 key themes of: 

1. An APS that embodies integrity in everything it does

2. An APS that puts people and business at the centre of policy and services

3. An APS that is a model employer

4. An APS that has the capability to do its job well.

The Committee noted the in-house consulting model and 10-year view of key investments will be areas 

of focus. Secretary Griggs advised he has sent letters to all Secretaries encouraging them to contribute 

by further populating the investments forward program. 

D. Review of the SDDC Terms of Reference and Forward Work Program

The Committee agreed to the Secretaries' Digital and Data Committee (SDDC) Terms of Reference which 

were revised to reflect the Secretaries Board's (the Board's) decision to expand the scope of the 

Committee to include data and appoint the Secretary of the Department of Finance as co-Chair. 
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